






Dear Friends

Dance for All is a wonderful programme! I have been privileged to meet some of 
the dancers at the centres where Phyllis and Philip and their team hold their classes. 
I have been quite blown away by the talent and commitment of our youth. They are 
inspired to give of their best and I am sure that many of them will go far – not just 
in dance but the discipline and pursuit of excellence they have learned will be a 
foundation for the rest of their lives.

The Dance for All team is amazing. I congratulate them on all they have achieved and 
their determination to continue in spite of setbacks. This project is not only worthy 
of our support but I wish it could be duplicated many times over in the townships of 
Cape Town, the Western Cape and beyond. 

I am thrilled that through their partnership with the Ackerman Family Foundation 
and other generous donors a new home for DFA has been made possible, and I look 
forward to officially opening the DFA Dance Centre in May this year.

Thank you for your support, I hope you will continue to help them to help our youth 
– get involved and give generously, money invested in our young people is money 
invested in our future. 

God bless you

 

message from OUR PATRON
+Desmond M Tutu Archbishop Emeritus

Above: Archbishop Emeritus Desmond Tutu and members of the DFA programme



With Dance for All (DFA) now in its 16th 
year it is encouraging to look back and 
see how much development has happened 
in the diverse communities where we 
teach. Each year it is most interesting to 
see how students differ from the previous 
year. This really keeps us all on our toes!

2006 was a difficult and disruptive year 
for us with the move out of the Joseph 
Stone Theatre where our offices had been 
situated. Nevertheless we all coped and 
the passion of the dedicated staff allowed 
us to continue our work in temporary 
offices and spread out in various venues 
in the communities. In some respects we 
all felt very dispersed but somehow we 
managed. 

Our extensive Outreach Programme 
continued most successfully in 
Gugulethu, Nyanga and Khayelitsha. 
I always find the wonderful spirit and 
resilience of our students so encouraging 
and enlightening. 2006 saw the 
expansion of the Outreach Programme 
to include underprivileged children and 
youth from the Athlone area with classes 
starting at St Raphael and Belthorn 
Primary Schools. Building on this was 
the introduction of dance classes at 
Umnqpiso Primary School in Strand where 
Pauline van Buitenen teaches over 150 
children twice a week. The connection 
with these schools through our Outreach 
Programme has significantly increased 
the number of children and youth we are 
reaching, 700 by the end of 2006. 

I thank the dedicated staff members 
Hope Nongqongqo, Lorraine Ndindwa, 
Margie Sim, Pauline van Buitenen, 

Patrick Daza and Nobuntu Nqolase 
for their hard work in the townships. 
I also thank our patient driver Danny 
Daniels who spends his entire day on 
the road transporting children, teachers, 
costumes and donations between school, 
dance classes, performances and the 
offices. Danny keeps the wheels turning!

The rural arm of our Outreach 
Programme, the Moving Arts Project, 
continued most positively in Barrydale 
itself and the surrounding farm schools, 
thanks to the dedication and commitment 
of our teacher Asanda Mabayi under the 
expert co-ordination of Anton van Vliet. 

What is so exciting in the development 
of DFA is the inspiring growth of up-and-
coming young talent. This is becoming 
more and more evident in our Junior 
Training Programme.

The Senior Training Programme students 
had a difficult time with their daily 
afternoon dance classes at Alexander 
Sinton High School as there were often 
days when they had no studio to work in 
and we had to find an alternative venue at 
the last minute. I must thank and applaud 
Phyllis Spira and Margie Sim for coping so 
well under very difficult circumstances.

The DFA Youth Company is now in its 
second year and I can see a maturity 
that has grown in the group. The dancers 
have gained much more confidence 
professionally as a result of per forming 
more often and are developing into fine 
young artists.

Artistic Director’s  
Report 
Philip Boyd 

Above: Noluyanda Mqulwana who is now a member of the DFA Youth Company and a promising choreographer 
Top right: Philip Boyd with guest teacher and choreographer Kristine Elliott of Stanford University, USA



Our new home  
 

Philip Boyd 

An extensive drive was launched to raise the 
necessary funds of 1.5 million Rands to renovate 
the building in Athlone that the Ackerman Family 
Foundation bought for the use of DFA. I must 
thank and congratulate a wonderful team, Marlene 
Carstens and Rebecca Meyer for their tireless 
work in regard to all the additional administration 
and fundraising that had to be done to make our 
renovation possible. I would like to thank those 
sponsors who formed a special partnership with 
DFA in making this renovation possible. I would 
also like to thank the Project Manager Mr David 
Carstens and his team for the many hours of work 
in keeping to a tight time frame and to the high 
building standards that have been achieved so 
far. Once again heartfelt thanks to the Ackerman 
Family Foundation for partnering with DFA in 
taking us into this new era. I never thought I would 
be alive to see DFA in our very own headquarters 
and here we are in a real community Dance Centre 
for All. 

We are all so excited about our new headquarters 
and feel so proud to be part of this exciting 
organisation that continues to grow more 
professional each year. The dance centre has 
brought us so much more stability and feeling of 
belonging and the wonderful chance to share the 
magic of dance with so many more people. We 
plan to have open dance classes for the general 
public and present in-house performances when 
possible. The new DFA Dance Centre will give us 
much more exposure and visibility. 

I know and trust we will continue to grow as an 
organisation – making dance as popular as sport 
is in this country. We look forward to creating new 
partnerships with other like-minded organisations 
in making the dreams of others come true. 

We are changing many lives and making a 
difference to communities in such a positive way, 
which gives us all hope for this wonderful country 
of ours. We have to continue to invest in our 
children who will be the leaders of tomorrow. 

I would like to thank the DFA Board for their 
continued support and belief in Dance for All. 

Left: September / October 06, Work in progress 
on Studio 1  Bottom left: February 07, Philip Boyd 
showing Studio 1 to Brian & Mandy Whitley of the 
Nussbaum Foundation, whose generous donation 
made it possible to begin the renovations.

Top: Xola Putye and Noluyanda Mqulwana rehearsing in Studio 1 – March 07  
Bottom: DFA Youth Company members taking a break



The DFA Outreach Programme is extremely in 
demand throughout the community, and many 
more schools in Nyanga and Khayelitsha would 
like DFA to teach at their schools.

The number of students at DFA continues to 
increase every year and the standard is growing 
and this is because DFA is recognised by the 
community as a programme that teaches their 
children respect and confidence, but most of all 
it keeps their children busy because DFA gives 
classes every day of the week.

In April 2006, a group of Outreach Programme and 
Junior and Senior Training Programme students 
went on the annual ‘Stepping Out’ tour, which 
continues to be a hit as DFA brings light and 
excitement to these quiet towns.

In the June 2006 school holidays, we held a Winter 
School at the Masikhanye Centre in Gugulethu 
where all of the students from Gugulethu, 
Khayelitsha and Nyanga came together to do 
different styles of dance and most of all have 
fun. Also in June, DFA started teaching African 
dance and classical ballet in Athlone, at Belthorn 

and St Raphael Primary Schools. These students 
performed the dances they had learned at some of 
their school functions.

DFA students continue to perform for corporate 
functions and tourists who come to watch the 
dance classes, which helps bring in funds to 
sustain the programme.

This year, we have recognised a number of children 
from the Outreach Programme who are more 
talented in African and contemporary dance, so 
we are expanding the Junior Training Programme 
to include these styles and this will offer more 
challenging dance classes to those students. This 
new African and contemporary Junior Training 
Programme group will have extra classes at the 
new DFA Dance Centre every Saturday. However, 
transporting this group of 30 students will not 
be an easy task as we continue to struggle with 
transport. We really need a DFA bus!

We are very excited to be in our new home in 
Athlone. This will make such a big difference to 
teachers and students. 

OUTREACH  
Programme 
Hope Nongqongqo




